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                      January 2008 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
An article in the New York Times reported an event that took place awhile ago in the Harbor Gateway section 
of Los Angeles. Members of a Latino gang were driving the streets with the intention of shooting a black 
person, any black person, in retaliation for a racial slight. They succeeded. Fourteen-year-old Cheryl Green was 
sitting near her scooter, talking with friends, when she was killed in a barrage of bullets. Cheryl did know 
anything about the slight; she was just one more innocent victim of yet one more senseless hate crime. 
  
The shooting occurred just days before January 15, a federal holiday that honors the birth of Martin Luther 
King, Jr., who was, himself, gunned down in Memphis, Tennessee in 1968. It is a holiday designated to 
remember the man who said we “must evolve for all human conflict a method which rejects revenge, 
aggression, and retaliation. The foundation of such a method is love.” The day is designated to honor a dream. 
For it was Dr. King who once said, “I have a dream that my four little children will one day live in a nation 
where they will not be judged by the color of their skin, but by the content of their character.” 
  
Lately that message seems to have been forgotten. Statisticians report that in Los Angeles in 2005, racial, 
religious, and sexual orientation discrimination crimes increased 34%. Thirty-four percent! The problem, as 
we well know, is not only in Los Angeles, but also all over the world. Daily, we hear about violence, 
destruction, abuse, discrimination, payback, retaliation, revenge, ethnic cleansing, genocide, Jihad, holy war, 
and the myriad of other terms used in a world with people that just can’t seem to learn how to live together. 
  
Although we have come a long way since 1968, we have not come nearly far enough. Maybe it was youthful 
optimism, but as I was growing up in those years, I truly thought we’d be better at this by now.  
  
I applaud those who have dedicated their lives to improving our ability to live together, but we have to 
remember that this isn’t something we can just watch others do. We, too, have to join in the effort to end 
discrimination wherever we find it. As Dr. King once said, “Injustice anywhere is a threat to justice 
everywhere.” Let us put aside our fear, our uncertainty, and our own prejudices and do our part in uniting our 
community and our world. I still have hope that God’s vision for one world united with equality and justice for 
all is not just a dream, but a dream that can actually come true. 
  
May God’s blessing and peace unite us all. 
 
Pastor Kingsley 
 
 
Like an unchecked cancer, hate corrodes the personality and eats away its vital unity. Hate destroys a person’s 
sense of value and objectivity. It causes one to describe the beautiful as ugly and the ugly as beautiful, and to 
confuse the true with the false and the false with the true. 
 
       The Reverend Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.  
  



 
 

JANUARY ALLOWS THE LIGHT OF CHRIST TO GROW IN OUR HEARTS 
 
We received the light of Christ on Christmas morning. His incarnation is complete. Our task now, as 
we move into the new year of 2008, is to allow this light to grow in each of us, to bring it forth into the 
world, and to illumine our paths as we live each day. Can others see the light of Christ in us? How 
can we make a difference in others’ lives? How can we bring forth peace in our fractured world?   

 
In Judaism and in Christianity, a white dove is generally a sign for peace. Noah 
released a dove after the Great Flood in order to find land. The dove returned, carrying 
an olive branch in its beak, telling Noah that the flood had receded and that there was 
land once again for man. The dove in flight bearing an olive branch is a motif 
representing “hope for peace” and even a peace offering from one to another, as in the 
phrase "extend an olive branch.” Often, the dove is represented as still in flight to 

remind the viewer of its role as messenger of peace. How can we, as Christians, be messengers of 
peace to a broken world? Can we bear the olive branch and extend it to others? This Christmas gift 
from God, the gift of His Son, comes with a responsibility. Let us reflect on what we can do to live 
peace, to be peace, and to spread peace in our everyday lives. 
 
 
We move through January with the celebration of Epiphany, a feast day on which 
we commemorate the coming of the Magi to present their gifts to the Christ child. 
They recognized his divinity and responded with gifts. Can we do no less in 
response to the birth of Christ in our hearts? 
 

 
Our ministry of music program continues as we live through the darkness and cold of 
winter. We sing our way through the winter, bringing joy and lifting spirits as we come 
together in our corporate worship on Sunday mornings. We hope you will be there to 
support the choirs with your presence as we lead the congregation in song and 
combine our voices in making a “joyful noise.”   
 
      Robert Clooney 

           Director of the Ministry of Music 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
JOIN ME IN PRAYER FOR  

A NEW YEAR FILLED WITH PEACE AND 
 GOODWILL TO ALL 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

BIBLE STUDY 
 

Our morning Bible study group will be starting up in the new year on Tuesday, January 8, at 10:00 a.m.  
  
We’re beginning the year with the Book of Isaiah, who was one of the greatest of the Hebrew prophets.  
He lived in Judah in the 700s B.C.  
  
You’re welcome to come anytime, whether you’ve read the passages or not. If you have some free time and 
would like to learn more about the Bible, just show up! No long-term commitment is required. If you are 
interested in joining us, please speak to Pat, and she will order a study guide for you. 
  
We meet the second and fourth Tuesdays of each month in the parlor from 10:00 a.m. until 11:15 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING YOUTH GROUP EVENTS  
 

PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO PARTICIPATE! 
 

January 
We could go bowling or do anything the teens would like to do! Let’s get our heads together and go to a movie 
or a concert… 

New York City 
• Monday, February 18 (President’s Day) 

Our annual city excursions have always been a blast! We’ll leave from the Middletown train station early in the 
morning and enjoy a variety of sites, depending on the wishes of the kids. I will do research for museum events 
happening around town. We are offered free, all-day game cards and a discounted lunch from ESPN ZONE. 
This Disney-owned, large-scale restaurant in Times Square has an entire floor of electronic, video, and hands-
on sporting challenges, as well as large, quality screens for sporting-event viewing. My husband, Dave, is the 
GM there, enabling the kids to have a safe home base in the city. 
 
Other spring events will be planned as the year progresses. Stay tuned! 
 
Thank you in advance for your support. Please let me know if any 7th – 12th graders have not been notified of 
this program. This is a large group, so it is very helpful anytime you call me to let me know that your students 
want to come. (I do not need a call if they are not participating.) 
 
CALL ANY TIME OF DAY OR NIGHT!    
Laura Bryson   
Home: (845) 926-3135 Work: (845) 692-7503 Cell: (845) 234-1528 

 
 

 
 
 



 
PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN’S ASSOCIATION (PW) 

 
 Wednesday, January 2  Prayer Circle           12:00 p.m. 
      Parlor 
 
 Monday, January 7  Council Meeting      7:30 p.m. 
      Parlor 
       
 Monday, January 21  Nicean Circle       2:00 p.m. 
      Parlor 

 

              PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN’S ASSOCIATION (PW)    
 
PW Dinner 
The ladies’ dinner at the Lakeville Inn on December 3 honored our “church sister” Carol Coon.  The wonderful 
evening was filled with good food, great conversation, a fine program, and fun fellowship. Approximately fifty 
ladies attended.  Several door prizes were awarded, and an ornament exchange had everyone trying to keep 
her right and left hands coordinated. Thanks to all who helped in setting up the evening. 
 
Slate of Proposed Officers for 2008… 
 
Toni Neidel of the Nominating Committee has turned in the following slate of proposed officers for 2008: 
 
President:     Barbara von Pentz 
Vice President:   Betty Lobb 
Secretary:    Wendy Paffenroth 
Corresponding Secretary:  Fran Hoffmann 
Treasurer:    Helen Gardellis 
Caring:     Doris Weinberger-Chairman 
     Dorothy Sevcik 
Food & Feasts:   Nancy Mason – Chairman 
     Wendy Paffenroth, Evelyn Kromm 
Publicity:    Wendy Paffenroth 
Church World Service:  Dorothy Sevcik - Chairman 
     Jean Strong, Fran Hoffmann, Carolyn Keller 
Flowers:    Carol Coon, Barbara Hankins, Jean Strong 
Nicean Circle:    Fran Hoffmann 
 
All women in the church are considered part of this association, and no matter what you can do for us, we 
gladly accept any help. The help can be as simple as baking a cake for a cake sale or packaging Christmas 
boxes.  Don’t be afraid to come forward anytime during the year and pitch in when we have something going 
on.   
 
Installation will be in the near future.  Thanks to all who volunteered for a position. There are some very big 
shoes to fill, and we are sincerely grateful to all who held positions for so many years. We pray that we will do 
the jobs to the best of our abilities. 
 
The next meeting is Monday, January 7, 2008 in the church parlor at 7:30 p.m.  Please join us and find out 
what we have planned for the new year.   
 
Thank you, 
 
Wendy Paffenroth 
 Acting Secretary 



 
 

 
 
 
 

2008 OFFERING ENVELOPES 
 

Please don’t forget to pick up your 2008 offering envelopes in the Narthex. If you don’t 
find a box with your name and you would like envelopes, contact Nancy Smith at 360-
5082. 
 

 
2007 ANNUAL REPORTS ARE DUE IN THE 

CHURCH OFFICE BY JANUARY 6, 2008 
 

THE ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
IS SCHEDULED FOR FEBRUARY 3, 2008. 

THERE WILL BE A LUNCHEON. 
WATCH THE BULLETIN FOR MORE DETAILS. 

 
 
 

PER CAPITA ASSESSMENT 
 

Every year the Presbytery of the Hudson Valley charges every member church an assessment 
according to the current active membership. Our recorded active membership number is 
currently 337 and our assessment per member (not per family) for 2008 is $26.00, which is a 
total of $8,762.00 to be taken from our operating budget. Please assist with this expense and 
write a check for your family assessment and either mail it to the church or place it in the 
Sunday offering plate. Thanks for doing your share. 
 
(In 2007, the per capita assessment per member was $19.99 for a total of $6,436.78 to be taken from the 
operating budget. $2,598.69 was received.) 
 
 

 
EXTRA MILE GIVING TREE 

 
Our Extra Mile Giving Tree still stands in the Narthex and continues to be a great source of 
giving opportunity for many of our members and friends. Check out the Giving Tree located on 
the table by the front entrance and make your donation toward a special project of your choice. 
There are envelopes beneath the tree and can be used to either mail back to the church or place 
in the offering plate. Thanks for you support. 

 
 

 
 



 
    
      
      
      
      
 
Thank you all for a great two and a half years. 
Let me first say that I have the greatest respect for all of the dedicated Sunday school volunteers. I said that 
when I started as the superintendent, and that respect has continued to grow ever since. You are truly special 
people. 

I want to thank you all for your efforts, patience, and support. Most of all, I want to thank my husband, Tom. He 
has been my partner throughout this adventure; he’s been a real trooper. I could not have done this job without 
him. 

Now, let me tell you about how valuable my experience has been. As Sunday school superintendent, I have 
been privileged to spend Sunday mornings with the most beautiful and amazing people: our children.  

Kids don’t yet know they can’t do a lot of things—so they just do them; they move forward and improvise. In 
the face of mistakes, kids choose to smile. When carefully orchestrated routines fall apart, they adapt. If 
someone stumbles and falls, they just pick him or her up.  

While we do have some truly talented children, those who didn’t know they could act do so. Those with 
ordinary musical ability sing out boldly. Young performers, lacking any comedic training, have us rolling in the 
aisle. Often, it’s done unintentionally. 

Observing these creatures, I come away with some insights about living my life: 

• When things don’t go as planned, giggle. Life has a way of disregarding the rules, and we’re really not in 
charge of much, anyway.   

• Don’t be constrained by the judgments of others. Generosity of spirit trumps a lack of genius every time. 

• Others may recognize your talents before you do; listen to them. We are often blind to, or discount, our own 
gifts. Necessity may be the mother of invention but it’s also the mentor of hidden talents.   

• Mistakes make for new and entertaining opportunities. Wouldn’t life be boring if everything worked right 
the first time? 

• Performing with others is better than stealing the spotlight. When our talents mix with those of others, a true 
performance takes place, and the spotlight is big enough for everyone. 

I am pleased that I had the opportunity to serve our Sunday school. To work on something that I truly care about 
has brought great satisfaction. But it is time for me to regain my personal life and focus my energies where they 
are most needed: here at home. I thank you all. It has been a great ride! 

 

 
 
 

 

FFrroomm  tthhee  SSuuppeerriinntteennddeenntt  



On Super Bowl Sunday tens of millions of people will enjoy the warmth of 
friendship and the satisfaction of food and drink while watching the Super Bowl  
football game on television. Unfortunately, at the same time, countless other people  
will feel cold air against their flesh and hunger within their stomachs. 

An effort has been born that seeks to transform the Super Bowl into a “Souper 
Bowl’’ for the needy. The “Souper Bowl” is a unique interdenominational effort to 
glorify God and care for our brothers and sisters in need.  
Here’s how it works: please give one dollar & one canned  good as you 
leave worship on the weekend of the Super Bowl. 

Youth from your congregation will collect the money and canned goods and then 
send the contributions DIRECTLY to the Goshen Ecumenical Pantry. Congregations 
across the nation are then asked to call “Souper Bowl” headquarters with the results of 
their efforts so that totals can be promptly determined and released. (Please call John 
Strobl at 294-9004 with your totals; he will report the totals to the “Souper Bowl” 
headquarters for the Food Pantry).  

Here’s some background: the effort began in a Columbia, SC church in 1990.  
That year $5,700 was raised in Columbia. Last year 14,399 congregations across the 
nation raised $8,128,737.00. The Pantry raised $2,194.43 

Please join in partnership as we seek to Love the Lord our God…and Love our 
neighbors…in this simple yet significant way. 

 
Goshen Ecumenical Pantry, Inc. 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH IN GOSHEN                   ST. JAMES’ EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
GOSHEN UNITED METHODIST CHURCH       ST. JOHN A.U.M.P. CHURCH     GOSHEN 
CHRISTIAN REFORMED CHURCH                   ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST CHURCH 

TEMPLE BETH SHALOM 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  FEBRUARY 3rd 



              
 
 

THE SANTA BREAKFAST: 
 A HUGE SUCCESS! 

 
On behalf of the Santa Breakfast Committee, I want to thank the many people who 
came to help on December 1. Trying to mention everyone is next to impossible, so I 
will just highlight the weekend. 
 
Friday night was an evening of pulling out last year’s decorations and wondering 
“where did we put this and that?” Those that came worked long and hard on getting 
Fellowship Hall, the North Pole Gift Shoppe, the kitchen, and the Santa area of the 
sanctuary ready for our visitors, who would arrive early Saturday morning. We were 
blessed with good weather as well. 
 
How we loved the smiles on the little children who were in awe of the morning. Many 
even noticed that Santa had a wife working with him and a second Mrs. Claus at the 
gift area. Everyone enjoyed the morning, and even though there were some glitches 
with the printer, most of our guests were patient and understanding. 
 
The face-painting went well as did the Girl Scouts helping with the crafts. We had elves 
pitching in all over the place, from clearing tables, to cooking, to checking people in, to 
playing the piano, to wrapping presents, to serving, to taking out the garbage, to 
cleaning up the Fellowship Hall. All was done by early afternoon so that some of the 
men that helped got home in plenty of time to catch some college football. 
 
We may make some changes in the way we do things next year, and your ideas are 
valuable to the committee. Thank you all for being a part of this day and, most of all, for 
helping so many families make a very special memory with their children. You all know 
who you are. We hope we can count on you again in the future.  
 
Thanks again! 
            
Darlene Bartley and the Santa Breakfast Committee 
 
 
 

 
 

     
 
 
 
 

 



 
NEWS FROM OUTREACH / FELLOWSHIP 

 
. 
Please mark your calendar for our next fellowship dinner that will be held on Friday evening, January 25, at 

6:00 p.m. The name of the restaurant will be announced shortly. 
 

SATURDAY NIGHT AT THE MOVIES! 
 

Come join us for a night at the movies that naturally includes—what else?—hot, freshly popped popcorn! The 
date is Saturday, January 19, and it starts at 6:30 p.m.  

Bring blankets to sit on and, if you wish, a bag dinner or other snacks. Popcorn and beverages will be supplied. 
And don’t forget to bring the kids! 

The title of the movie will be noted in Sunday’s bulletin when the date draws near. 
 

NEW MEMBER BRUNCH AND BREAKFAST 
 

A new member brunch is scheduled for January 13 after the service, and a new member breakfast will be held on 
January 20 at 8:30 a.m. in Fellowship Hall. All elders please mark your calendars so that you may join us for the 
breakfast. 
 
 
 

 
                            PRAYER CORNER 

 The following members or friends are going through a time in which they have asked for prayer by  the church. 
Please keep the following people in your prayers: 

 
Vince Ahrens    Cynthia Atterbury   Haley Buckley   
Sarah Burrows    Barbara Caruso   Mel Case   
Susan Caslick    Grace Cook    Jean Crandall  
Carman Cross    Hannah Crossley   Phyllis Cummings  
Richard Damiani   Sylvester Damiani       Bob Dennis   
Amy DePew                   Everyone serving in the Military  Pat Farley 
Steve Fischbein    Ben Fisher     Albert Gabella   
Luke Garofalo-Wade   Fran Genovese    The George Family 
Kevin and Sara Hankins   Pete Howell    Walter Jensen   
Jessica     Alan and Glynnis Jorgensen  Kim    
Evelyn Kingsley    Joseph Klugerman   Lyndsay Krutki   
Rick and Betty Lobb   Margaretta Macica   Helen Matthews   
Evelyn Mercado   Jeff Monroe    Barbara Morgiewicz  
Eileen Myslinski   Robert Neil    Janet Oberg   
Claire O’Brien    Ann Ott     Bob Pavone   
Amy Pemberton    Peter     Phil Pines   
Jack Richner    Trudi Roach    Robyn   
Dorothy Rose    Kevin Ross    Ray and Sue Ruckdeschel 
Ted Sandstrom    Kevin Schuler    Fred Schwarz   
Alice Shadoian    June Siematkowski   Valerie Simonian   
Walter and Louise Spencer  Peggy Srirach    Bill and Jean Strong        
Amy Thompson    Judy Thompson                         Lori Turner 
 Bob and Florence Tyler  Jim Vande Berg    Tim Varden   
Ashley Wade and Family  Jean Wade    Eugene Walters                
Dorothy Weinberger (Bob’s sister) Orra and Dale Wood   Becky Wright   
Paul and Phyla Wright    
 
(If you or someone you know would like to be on this list or if you would like to take a name off the list, 
 please call the church office and the name(s) will be included/omitted next month.) 



 
 

TIDBITS FROM THE TOWER  
 
 

HAPPY JANUARY BIRTHDAYS TO:    HAPPY JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES TO: 
 
     1   –  Steve Coon      20   – Walter and Louise Spencer  
    3   -  Kristin Neil       29 –   Phil and Jane Pines 
    5   -  Wayne George       
  Jeffrey Markel 
    6   - William Bush        
  Elise Esposito 
   8   -     Susan Pierce      CONGRATULATIONS TO: 
  Hannah Warner         

10   –  Nicholas Gati               ~ Geri and Monty Corey on the birth of  
12   –  Scott Roper        their tenth grandchild, Jordan Irwin. 

  13   -    Ryan and Molly Farley     He is the son of Karen and David Irwin 
20   -   Laura Pietropaolo       and the brother of Justin, Dylan, Alexa, 
25   -   Sam Boese       and Corey.  

  29   -   Laura Bryson       
Christopher Paulus          

  30   – Jenna Bush         
  31   – Sara Laskoski      

Maddie Laskoski 
Richard Paulus      
       

          
    Do you have some good news (a birthday, anniversary, wedding, special accomplishment, etc.) you’d like to share  
   With your church family? If so, just write it down and hand it in at the church office (or call the office at 294-7991)  
   so it can be included in the “Tidbits From The Tower” section of our newsletter. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE GIVING TREE 
 

Thanks to all who participated in The Giving Tree program. Over fifty Christmas presents 
were delivered to the Salvation Army for distribution to the children of our area 
community. The Salvation Army really appreciates our congregation’s help with this worthy 
project. 

 
 
   

 



PUBLIC    RELATIONS  
 
Attention All Chairpersons of Upcoming Events…. 
I have agreed to take the reins in advertising for church events. If you have an upcoming event in the 
church, please fill out a public relations form six weeks prior to the event and give or e-mail it to me.  
Extra forms will be available in the church office.  
 
If you know the address of a place that would like to receive notice of our events, please let me know. 
Even though the information gets to the papers, radio, etc. a month before the event, we are still at 
their discretion as to whether it gets published.  We will, however, try to get more visible in the future.  
Thank you for your help.   
 
Wendy Lee Paffenroth  

Outreach Committee 
************************************************************************************ 

First Presbyterian Church 
For Public Relations Releases 

 
Please submit 6 weeks prior to the Event to Wendy Paffenroth or email to Wendy at 
mapaff@hotmail.com (258 4826)  Thank you. 
Event Name:______________________________________ 
 
Date:_________________Day of Week:__________________ 
 
Committee Hosting Event:_____________________________ 
 
Chairman of Event:__________________________________ 
 
Place: (ex: Fellowship Hall)_________________________________ 
 
Time:_____________ to:_______________ 
 
Cost:____________________________________________ 
*Contact person for further information: 
_______________________________________________ 
*Phone:_______________________ 
*Email:_______________________ 
*(Can this information be released to the press? Yes   /   No) 
 
Fundraising for: (a specific project or not):______________________ 
 
Will the church office be taking calls to give out further information? Yes / No- Are they notified of 
this event?  Yes / No 
 
Any further information that would be helpful for a PR release, (use back if necessary for 
details._________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________ 
THANK YOU. 



 
    

  OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
       Confessing Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior, guided and  
        empowered by the Holy Spirit, we shall seek to use our gifts 

                 through worship, ministry, and mission, to gather the Church 
                  in from the world, to continue to nurture one another, to 
                 serve a world still broken, and to exemplify through common 
                 values and purposes Christian discipleship to the greater 
                glory of God. 

 
 

 ELDERS 
 

 
Class of 2008   Class of 2009   Class of 2010 
Cecile Ayres   Bruce Crandall  Loretta Richner   
Darlene Bartley  Bill Keller   Scott Roper 
Geri Corey   Karen Magee   Barbara Skyer 
Alan Jorgensen  Tom McDowell  Doug Wade 
Toni Neidel   Cathy Wade   Rob Warner 
Julie Turi   Michele White  Orra Wood    
        

 
Clerk of Session:  Sue Varden 

 
 

    BOARD OF DEACONS 
 

Class of 2008   Class of 2009   Class of 2010 
Jean Crandall  Richard Ayres  Diana Bowe    
Mary Kate Dickover  Linda Boardman  Andrea Branson- Snook 
Brendan Donohue  Carolyn Keller  Jon Hourahan 
Sue Varden   John Knox   Lisa Montalbano 

            Grover von Pentz  Denise Quinn   Deb Spoor 
Ingrid Warner  Ray Ruckdeschel  Lori Turner 

            Anne Wood   John Snook   Cheryl Zis 
 
 
 

Moderator of Deacons:         Richard Ayres 
Presbyterian Women: Glynnis Jorgensen and Barbara von Pentz, Co-Presidents 

 
 
 

      STAFF 
 

Robert J. Clooney, Director of the Ministry of Music 
Pat Schwetje, Church Secretary 
Barbara Skyer, Church Treasurer 
Nancy Smith, Financial Secretary 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
January 1, 2008

Happy New Year
12:00pm NA (B)
6:30pm NA (B)

2
12:00pm NA (B)
7:00pm Wednesday at the Well (S)
7:30pm Deacons (P)

3
12:00pm NA (B)
3:30pm Brownies (FH)
5:30pm Tai Chi (FH)
7:00pm AA (B)
7:00pm Crew (FH)
7:30pm Chancel Choir rehearsal (P)
7:30pm Family Anonymous 

(classroom)

4
10:00am Tai Chi (FH)
12:00pm NA (B)
4:00pm Girl Scouts (B)
8:00pm AA (B)

5
9:00am Scouts Pinewood Derby 

Clinic (G)
9:30am Baby Shower (FH. K)
9:30am RRP Club (B)

12:00pm AA (B)
8:00pm AA (B)

6
Annual Reports Due

10:00am Church School
10:00am Worship 

Service/Communion (S)
11:00am Coffee Hour (FH)
12:00pm Crochet Group (P)

7
12:00pm NA (B)
7:30pm PW Mtg. (P)

8
9:15am Food Pantry Shelving

10:00am Bible Study (P)
12:00pm NA (B)
3:00pm Girl Scouts (B)
5:30pm Tai Chi (FH)
6:30pm Boy Scouts (FH)
6:30pm NA (B)

9
12:00pm NA (B)
12:00pm Prayer Circle (P)
4:00pm Cub Scouts (B)
6:00pm Cub Scouts (FH)
7:00pm Audubon Society (B)
7:00pm Wednesday at the Well (S)
7:30pm Committees meet

10
12:00pm NA (B)
3:30pm Brownies (FH)
5:30pm Tai Chi (FH)
7:00pm AA (B)
7:00pm Crew (FH)
7:30pm Chancel Choir rehearsal (P)
7:30pm Family Anonymous 

(classroom)

11
10:00am Tai Chi (FH)
12:00pm NA (B)
4:15pm Girl Scouts (B)
8:00pm AA (B)

12
9:30am RRP Club (B)
9:30am Food Pantry (FH)

12:00pm AA (B)
5:30pm Community Dinner (FH)
8:00pm AA (B)

13
10:00am Church School
10:00am Worship Service (S)
11:00am New Member Brunch (P)
11:00am Stone Soup Luncheon (FH)
12:00pm Crochet Group (P)

14
12:00pm NA (B)
6:15pm Girl Scout Service Unit Mtg.

(FH)

15
9:15am Food Pantry Shelving

12:00pm NA (B)
3:00pm Girl Scouts (B)
5:30pm Tai Chi (FH)
6:30pm Boy Scouts (FH)
6:30pm NA (B)
7:00pm Study Group (P)

16
12:00pm NA (B)
7:00pm Scout Leaders Mtg. (FH)
7:00pm Wednesday at the Well (S)
8:00pm Mothers and More (B)

17
12:00pm NA (B)
3:30pm Brownies (FH)
5:30pm Tai Chi (FH)
7:00pm AA (B)
7:00pm Crew (FH)
7:30pm Chancel Choir rehearsal (P)
7:30pm Family Anonymous 

(classroom)

18
10:00am Tai Chi (FH)
12:00pm NA (B)
4:00pm Girl Scouts (B)
6:30pm Pinewood Derby set-up 

(FH)
8:00pm AA (B)

19
8:00am Scouts Pinewood Derby 

(FH)
9:30am RRP Club (B)

12:00pm AA (B)
6:30pm Fellowship Movie Night 

(FH)
8:00pm AA (B)

20
Tower Tie  articles due

8:30am New Member Breakfast 
(FH)

9:00am Christian Ed. Committee 
Mtg. (B)

10:00am Church School
10:00am Worship Service (S)
11:00am Coffee Hour (FH)
12:00pm Crochet Group (P)
6:00pm Girl Scout Sleepover (FH)

21
Holiday/Office Closed

12:00pm NA (B)
2:00pm Nicean Circle (P)

22
9:15am Food Pantry Shelving

10:00am Presbytery Meeting (FH)
10:00am Bible Study (P)
12:00pm NA (B)
3:00pm Girl Scouts (B)
5:30pm Tai Chi (FH)
6:30pm Boy Scouts (FH)
6:30pm NA (B)

23
12:00pm NA (B)
6:00pm GAPNS Mtg. (FH)
6:00pm Cub Scouts (B)
7:00pm Wednesday at the Well (S)
7:30pm Session (P)

24
12:00pm NA (B)
3:30pm Brownies (FH)
5:30pm Tai Chi (FH)
7:00pm AA (B)
7:00pm Crew (FH)
7:30pm Chancel Choir rehearsal (P)
7:30pm Family Anonymous 

(classroom)

25
10:00am Tai Chi (FH)
12:00pm NA (B)
4:15pm Girl Scouts (B)
6:00pm Dinner Club
8:00pm AA (B)

26
12:00pm AA (B)
8:00pm AA (B)

27
10:00am Church School
10:00am Worship Service (S)
11:00am Coffee Hour (FH)
12:00pm Crochet Group (P)

28
12:00pm NA (B)
7:00pm Lyme Support Group (B)

29
9:15am Food Pantry Shelving

12:00pm NA (B)
3:00pm Girl Scouts (B)
5:30pm Tai Chi (FH)
6:30pm Boy Scouts (FH)
6:30pm NA (B)

30
12:00pm NA (B)
7:00pm Wednesday at the Well (S)

31
12:00pm NA (B)
3:30pm Brownies (FH)
5:30pm Tai Chi (FH)
7:00pm AA (B)
7:00pm Crew (FH)
7:30pm Chancel Choir rehearsal (P)
7:30pm Family Anonymous 

(classroom)


